
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

INFRASTRUCTURE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 29 NOVEMBER 2007 


IOS.119/07
TRANSITION TOWNS INITIATIVE

The Head of Environmental Services (Mr Tickner) submitted report CS.95/07 providing information on the Transition Towns Initiative, a community led initiative that responded to the twin challenges of climate change of ‘peak oil’.

The report had been produced in response to a motion to the Executive from the City Council on 17 July 2007 (C.139/07 refers).

The Environmental Performance Manager (Ms Osborn) outlined the scope for Carlisle to become a transition city with the support of community groups, together with the City Council’s role in supporting the initiative.  She further outlined the experience of Stroud in becoming a transition town and the desire of Brampton to pursue transition town status.

Ms Osborn advised that the Transition initiative was an opportunity to support the City Council’s commitment to tackling climate change.  For Carlisle to become a transition city it should essentially be a grass roots community led initiative.  The City Council was currently undertaking a wide range of initiatives that contributed to the major principles of the transition initiative.  It was suggested that these continue and the situation be reviewed in 12 months to consider if Carlisle City Council should sign up as a Transition City supporter.  It was further proposed that Brampton could be used as a pilot.

The Executive had on 19 November 2007 (EX.273/07) supported the opportunities for raising awareness of the Transition Initiative amongst the local community over the next twelve months in order to gauge support for Carlisle becoming a Transition City.

Having looked into the matter a Member believed that certain of the information was flawed.  He questioned whether the initiative complied with the Council’s cleaner, greener, safety priorities.  

Other Members indicated their agreement with those comments.  The City Council was already dealing with significant projects, including Carlisle Renaissance, and it may be prudent to concentrate on those for the time being.  It was suggested that the matter should be reviewed in twelve months time. 

RESOLVED – That the Executive be advised that the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee was of the view that any decision on Carlisle becoming a Transition City should be deferred and reviewed in 12 months time.  That would enable the Council to concentrate on significant current initiatives such as Carlisle Renaissance.







